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The main purpose of the ABATE organization is to 
work toward continued freedom of the road by insur-
ing that motorcyclist’s point of view is presented to 
our legislators and to promote motorcycle safety, 
rider education and public awareness. We are trying 
to alleviate the very real possibility of “Big Brother 
Government”. We encourage all our members to be 
informed registered voters. We write letters to our 
elected officials and stay aware of what is going on 
with motorcycle legislation, and other transportation 
issues. We welcome interested parties to any of our 
activities or to join our organization. 

MAILING ADDRESS 

P.O. BOX 22 
YAPHANK, NY 11980 

Long Island ABATE 

ABATE HOTLINE 

1-888-LIABATE 

Call the ABATE HOTLINE anytime 
for any info or to contact any officer 

The thoughts and opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of 
the individual contributors alone and do not necessarily reflect the 
views of the Long Island ABATE board and it’s members. 

Long Island ABATE encourages all members to submit letters, arti-
cles or cartoons they feel may be of interest to fellow members.  
Long Island ABATE supports the rights of ALL motorcyclists.  
Long Island ABATE does not endorse any products or services 
other than its own. 

All articles and photo’s within 
the contents of this newslet-
ter and our website are the 
property of … 
 

Long Island ABATE 

 
You may not use them with-
out the express written con-
sent of the newsletter editor, 
webmaster or the associa-
tion board. 
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Hello Everyone, 

 As always, I hope all are well. Here we are in June already. May 

was a very busy month for Long Island ABATE. We have been to 

quite a few different Bike Events held by various clubs and or-

ganizations including the Ronkonkoma Street fair. May was Mo-

torcycle Awareness month. We had to reschedule our 14th An-

nual Motorcycle Awareness Run from April 30th to May 14th Due to 

the weather conditions. We also had the honor of having Dick 

“Slider” Gilmore give a safety presentation at our Membership Meeting. The title of 

the presentation was Blue Haired Old Ladies, Road Alligators, And Tar Snakes. We 

opened the Meeting with The Pledge of Allegiance and a Moment of Silence for 

those who are no longer with us. We then quickly went through the important stuff 

so Slider would be able to take the floor quickly. The room was packed, and the 

presentation was Great and well received by the Members. Slider’s presentation 

was very informative and at times interactive. There was a lot of Member participa-

tion and I believe Everyone got something out of it. Slider has many presentations in 

his portfolio, ranging from Accident Scene Management to What Successful People 

Do and More. If ever you have the opportunity to attend a presentation or have 

him do a presentation, I would Highly recommend it. 

 We had the opportunity to Attend the Hudson Valley Event. There I met with Bruce 

LaPorte and picked up our latest version of our Motorcycle Awareness Presentation 

for the Drivers Education Classes we teach in high schools. We will be teaching the 

new program in the summer classes. 

 Parking lot Practices are back thanks to Mark Briganti. We set up in Ronkonkoma on 

5/13 and we had 15 people attend and 12 participate, it was a great start to the 

weekend. The following day Long Island ABATE hosted our 14th Annual Motorcycle 

Awareness Run. We had over 140 people sign up even though it was Mother’s Day. 

We had On The Road Again and Big Apple Motorcycle Schools there As well as a 

cone riding demonstration thanks to Tommy and Bill Byrne, Joe Martin and Kevin Tir-

man. The weather was great and so was the run to the Riverhead Elks Lodge. I want 

to Thank all that Attended and the Volunteers who helped through out the day. I Es-

pecially want to thank the Indian Riders Group, Long Island HOG, Bikers for Christ, 

Rushing Wind Biker Church, Legislator Leslie Kennedy, Legislator Nick Caracappa, 

and Suffolk County Comptroller John Kennedy. I would also like to thank Chase  

Millwater and Chris for the Great Photography work.  

 Monday 5/15 we headed to Washington DC. 

There we met with many representatives from 32 

different states and together we discussed our leg-

islative agenda for the following day.  
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The next day Nick Lamorte, Jim Barr and I along with over 130 others met with our 

Representatives and expressed our concerns and asked that they support our issues 

and sign on to help protect our rights and safety. The day went well afterwards, re-

capped our meetings a proceeded back to New York. 

 We are currently finalizing the Details for our upcoming Veterans Appreciation Run. 

The run will be held on June 11th. 

I hope to see everyone at the upcoming events.  

Long Island ABATE is still looking for a Recording Secretary and a Donations Coordi-

nator. If you’re interested, please send an email, or give a Board member a call. 

 As always Long Island ABATE is looking for input and participation from members to 

better the organization as well as volunteers to help us maintain and grow the or-

ganization, while protecting the rights of motorcyclists and trying to keep us safe. If 

you would like to get more involved or have ideas, please reach out to myself or 

any Board Member. We would love to have you and or your input. 

Thank You for your continued support. 

Ride Safe and Be Well 
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www.motorcyclemikeesq.com 
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10 Sounds of Summer That Can 

Harm Your Hearing 
 

Life just seems easier in summer. Maybe that’s because the warmer months give us more opportunities to kick back, relax 

and have fun. But when the temperature rises, so do the number of noisy activities that could potentially damage our hear-

ing. There’s no need to worry, though. By knowing what they are and remembering to protect your ears, you can keep 

yourself safe and enjoy all that the season has to offer. 

 

Sun’s Out, Fun’s Out and Earplugs Are In 

Noise-induced hearing loss (NIHL) is more common than you might think. A 2011 study estimated that up to 40 million 

adults (24%) have features of their hearing test that suggest hearing loss in one or both ears from exposure to loud noises.1 

NIHL is caused by a one-time exposure to a sound that is too loud or continuous exposure to loud sounds over time. Any 

sound at or above 85 decibels (dB) can cause hearing loss. 

 

Here are some of the loud summertime activities that pose a threat to your family’s hearing: 

 

FIREWORKS DISPLAYS—The snap, crackle and pop of fireworks sure look pretty, but they can do a number on 

your ears. Most fireworks clock in at 125 dB, which is in the danger zone for hearing damage. Use earplugs for 

adults and young children and earmuffs for babies and toddlers. Even a single blast can do harm! 

AIR SHOWS—Don’t just wing it when you go to an air show—bring your hearing protection. The sound of a jet en-

gine is between 120 and 140 dB, which is extremely harmful to your ears. 

OUTDOOR CONCERTS—Because concert noise levels are frequently over 100 dB, you should always rock out with 

your earplugs in.   

PARADES—Who doesn’t love a parade? It turns out your child’s ears don’t. Noise from cheering crowds, revving 

engines, sirens and marching bands can hurt small children’s hearing, but earmuffs are an excellent way to keep 

your kids safe. 

YARD WORK—Keeping your lawn in shape is practically a full-time job during the summer! Unfortunately, lawn 

equipment like lawnmowers and hedge trimmers emit sounds between 80 and 105 dB, so wear your earplugs. 

CONVERTIBLES—Taking a spin in a convertible is a treat for the senses—except when it comes to your hearing. 

The roaring engine and noise from other cars can contribute to tinnitus and other symptoms of hearing damage. 

You can’t use earplugs while driving, but you can minimize your noise exposure by rolling up the windows.  

TARGET SHOOTING—Set your sights on protecting your hearing with earplugs and earmuffs while shooting this 

summer. Nearly all firearms deliver sounds above 140 dB, and small-caliber firearms are above 120 dB. 

BASEBALL GAMES—America’s favorite summer pastime is nosier than ever, with fireworks, loud announcers and 

rock music. Remember to score some earplugs before you set foot in the stadium. 

CAR RACES—All that vroom-vrooming can be disastrous for your ears—races average between 90 and 110 dB. 

Keep your hearing on track by popping in some earplugs. 

MOTORCYCLES AND SPEEDBOATS—Fancy yourself a bit of a James Bond as you fly over open water or whip 

along a twisty road? Every 007 needs earplugs—they offer protection against the excessively loud engine and wind 

noise these activities create.     

 

Stay Safe This Summer With Custom Ear Protection    

Without hearing protection, you may experience a temporary muffling of sound or ringing in the ears (tinnitus) shortly after 

engaging in one of these outdoor activities. These are warning signs that your ears are suffering from the loud noise expo-

sure. While disposable earplugs will do in a pinch, custom-molded earplugs are your best bet at preventing hearing loss. 

Custom-molded earplugs are designed to fit your unique ear canal shape perfectlyand have filters to allow you to hear con-

versations, making them much more comfortable than off-the-shelf options and more likely that you will wear them regu-

larly. 

 

Keep your hearing out of harm’s way as you enjoy all your favorite summer activities—give us a call to schedule your con-

sultation for custom ear protection today! Ask about our BOGO offer expiring June 30th! 

 

Article written by:  Kathleen Page, NYS Licensed and Board Certified Audiologist 
H.E.A.R.S. Audiology  732 Smithtown Bypass, Suite 301, Smithtown, NY 11787 

Tel: (631) 360-4327     Email: info@hearsny.com      www.hearsny.com 

http://www.hearsny.com
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1)… To initiate , endorse and sponsor 

educational programs such as rider 

safety, public awareness, legislative and 

affirmative action and, individual free-

doms and rights. 

2)… To create and promote a positive 

public image of motorcyclists and motor-

cycle groups and to dispel and disprove 

media hype, unfounded propaganda 

and the “Hollywood” image. 

3)… To encourage goodwill and mutual 

understanding among motorcyclists, law 

enforcement personnel and the general 

public. 

4)… To serve as an information source on 

matters pertaining to current laws, pend-

ing legislation, personal rights, political in-

clinations of elected officials and their 

constituents, and voter awareness. 

5)… To act as a central responsive 

agency to devise and coordinate rec-

reational, legislative, educational, and 

charitable activities 
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MRF Press Release 

EPA to Allow Summer Sales of E15  

Friday, the Biden Administration issued an emergency waiver allowing for 

the sale of E15 from June 1st to September 15th. Restrictions on fuel vola-

tility have limited the sale of E15 to the months outside of summer.  This 

move by the Biden Administration is an attempt to appease lawmakers 

from corn producing states, who for years have lobbied for year-round 

use of the fuel. A similar emergency waiver was issued in 2022. 

As always read your owner’s manual, know what you are putting in your 

bike, and be an educated consumer  

 

Editor’s note:  

This is the second year in a row EPA is waiving air pollution rules – ostensi-

bly to provide financial relief at the pump for America’s road users.  

 

 

Meanwhile, back in the real world, states such as California, Massachu-

setts and Washington are setting timelines for the ban of combustion en-

gines. If you have not contacted your congressional officials concerning 

H.R. 1435, the “Preserving Choice in Vehicle Purchases Act”, this might be 

a good time to do so. H.R. 1435 would amend the Clean Air Act to pre-

vent a ban on the sale of internal combustion engines, effectively trump-

ing any state law that outlaws their sale. 
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Being Patient 
 

There are many different species on this planet.  We live our 

days differently.  We all go about doing what we do to live.  

We are all driven by something to do stuff.We all start with 

some kind of plan, even if the plan is not to plan.  We like to hit 

the ground running.  We get up and get ready to go.   We all 

have our start up routine, like computers do.  You press a but-

ton to turn the computer on.  It has a procedure that it follows 

to start.  It acknowledges the manufacturer of the machine.  

Then it starts checking physical components, then reads a program that helps the physical 

integrate with the digital.  Then, hopefully, we get a screen that we can see to sign into 

our computer world.  You sign in, then the computer continues to load whatever it’s setup 

to so that we will enjoy our computer time. 

 

Our lives are kind of the same.  We get up.  Then we get into our routine (everyone’s is a 

bit different so no details here…LOL).  When we get to the kitchen for whatever we start 

our day with, coffee, tea, water, etc., we have to start the appliance to get that drink.  

Yet, when you think about it, however long it takes to get going, it’s never fast enough. 

 

Ask yourself…what’s the rush?  We rush to a job that we may or may not like, but we rush 

to it because we might have gotten up a little later than needed.  As we’re rushing, every-

one is also, so that could cause its own problems.  Accidents, bumper to bumper traffic, 

who just cut you off or stopped short in front of you?  Whatever may have happened, it 

throws your day off.  But, at the end of the day, how do you feel?  Exhausted, maybe frus-

trated.  Do you feel like you’re always rushing everywhere?  Why?  We miss so much when 

we rush. 

 

You might be rushing if you’re not at peace.  We all know how to spell peace, but do we 

really have peace?  There s a source of peace that surpasses all understanding.  Jesus 

gives peace.  In the Bible, John 14:27 says, ““Peace I leave with you; My peace I give to 

you; not as the world gives do I give to you. Do not let your heart be troubled, nor let it be 

fearful.”  True peace leads to joy and allows you to rest.  Happiness does not lead to joy, it 

leads to trying to become happy again or recreating what we were happy doing.  Happi-

ness has a limit; joy has no limit. 

 

This world does not know how to give true peace.  Seek Jesus for true peace.  I say this 

with great conviction.  Knowing joy is the best way to reduce stress down from being anx-

ious and on edge to being concerned and ready for what comes.  If you want to know 

more, contact me.  My info is below. 

 

Ride safe everyone!!!  Stay safe and visible. 

God bless you all.  God loves you all. 

 

Gerry Waldron  Chaplain  Long Island A.B.A.T.E. 

Pastor 

Unite For Hope...(516) 650-8344      www.unitefh.org         gerry.bfceli@gmail.com 

http://www.unitefh.org
mailto:gerry.bfceli@gmail.com
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How many miles? 
 

For those of us that love to ride it’s all about the ride, how 

many miles and our many sights and destinations. There 

is a sense of accomplishment and maybe some pride 

when we talk about out miles in a day, particularly an 

“iron-butt day”. There is an Iron Butt Association for those 

who have accomplished that. Myself, I’m not sure its 

something I aspire to. Maybe too old, but I enjoy cruising, 

stopping to enjoy the sights and adventures along the 

way.  

But it is really the miles that count. Within those miles is 

contained the experiences, sights, adventures that are 

special for those on two (or 3). How many miles is more a 

question of how much of life you’ve experienced to the 

biker. Because life is a journey, and no one knows that 

more than those of us on two. But I think we know how we take care of, maintain our scoot plays 

a paramount part in not just the ride and the miles, but also what we gain in our ride, our journey. 

Is it pleasure and freedom, or anxiety and stress.  

    Whenever I bless a biker and his/her bike I will always pray for the Lord to give them trouble free 

miles. With their machine operating free of mechanical issues. While also praying they would ex-

perience all that God has placed in creation all around them to experience Him in the ride. Be-

cause in this life we live we are actually experiencing our Creator in all things, because He has 

made all things for us to enjoy. Of course or mental, emotional and spiritual condition plays into 

what we experience both good and bad.  

     But the miles add up over the years, both on us and our rides. We tend to take better care of 

our bikes than we do ourselves and so as the miles go on the breakdowns and enjoyment level 

tends to diminish. We like to ride hard, and ride long. But continuing both of those thing rarely work 

for along time together. We need to remember the bike it not the only object of out fulfillment 

and enjoyment in life. Our condition is more vital than the machine we ride. God created us also 

with maintenance and fuel needs.  

     God doesn’t just care about out spiritual health, but also our physical and the bible has much 

to say about taking care of our bodies as well as our soul. He cares about it all and He wants you 

to know that. Jesus came to bring us life, and life more abundant as the Bible says. That means to 

experience life to the extreme both physically as well as spiritually. So we can ride this life out in 

joy, peace, fulfillment. Experiencing every ounce of the thrills of life, and to push through even the 

rough roads and weather powerfully because we are prepared, tuned up, running efficiently and 

full throttle.  

     And the miles we ride are thrilling, with less to be concerned about. Cause it is all about the 

ride. That’s where life is to be lived. The destination will be there at the end, but the ride the miles 

contain life. More miles, enjoyable miles. And with the 

power and strength God give us, fulfilling miles. And just 

maybe an “iron-butt” day every so often, but still with 

maximum wonder and fulfillment, less weariness. So lets 

ride many mile, but wonderful miles. God bless, ride safe, 

and God Bless America. 

 

Pastor Ski 

Senior Pastor Rushing Wind Biker Church 

Chapter Elder Bikers For Christ MM 
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For Sale 
2013 CVO Roadglide 

Fully loaded with Removable Tour 

Pack And Separate Back rest 

37,000 Miles  
Must Sell  

$17,000 OBO 

Call Sue  (631) 375-4946 
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Hello Ladies and Gentlemen, 

Every month we try to feature a merchant that provides Long Island ABATE mem-

bers and their families with special pricing and or services. Long Island ABATE sup-

ports those that support us and the community. This month’s Merchant is family 

owned and has been servicing the community for decades.  

This month’s Merchant is...  

Legacy Pet Crematory 
The Francisco family have been providing families with caring service for over five 

decades in the funeral business. They have earned a reputation for compassion, re-

liability and efficiency when handling the loss of a beloved pet. They understand 

that pets are members of our families. They will treat them with respect and dignity. 

Whatever your needs may be, their experience will help you through this difficult 

time in your life. Legacy Pet Crematory provides more than just affordable local on-

site cremations in a beautiful and welcoming setting. They also offer a full line of 

unique keepsakes& urns, private viewing rooms, fast turnaround, online pet eulo-

gies, 24/7 Pick-up & Delivery Service as well as an industry leading 100% lowest price 

guarantee. They are available anytime day or night to help you and your family in 

your time of need. Plan ahead or call them anytime for assistance with making ar-

rangements. They will handle every aspect of the process as if it were our own.  

For a full list of Services and available keepsakes, look them up on the web at… 

 www.legacypetcrematory.com  

Business Hours are M-F 8 am-5 pm and Sat 8 am-3 pm and Sun by appointment only. 

Mention Long Island ABATE for special pricing!  
 

Legacy Pet Crematory 

21 Eads St West Babylon, NY 11704  

Nassau: 516-500-PETS (7387) Suffolk: 631-800-PETS (7387) 

Email:   info@legacypetny.co 

Like and Follow on Facebook 

http://www.legacypetcrematory.com
https://legacypetcrematory.com/about-us/
tel:15166043534
tel:16315267185
mailto:info@legacypetny.com




Looking for  Motorcycle Rallys in 2023? 
Below are the dates and locations of  

the major rallys around the United States . 

 

Republic of Texas Biker Rally… June 9–12 … Austin, TX 

Laconia Motorcycle Week… June 10–18 … Laconia, NH 

Women on Wheels Ride-In… July 4-6  Harrison AR 

Sturgis Motorcycle Rally… August 4–13 … Sturgis, SD 

Four Corners Motorcycle Rally… Sept 1 –Sept 3 … Durango, CO 

Bikes Blues & BBQ… September 20-23… Fayetteville, AR 

Texas Lone Star Rally…November 2-5 … Galveston , TX 

Did We Miss Any? 
If you have a favorite that’s not on the list 

Submit it to your newsletter editor and we’ll add it! 
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